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This is our summary report covering meetings since our last report to Council in August, 2011, 
and covering the activities of 2011-2012. 
 
The committee met on August 24, 2011 and elected Rodney Mauricio as Chair of the committee. 
All of the committee members had previously served on this committee, so very little effort was 
allocated to educating the committee on the academic workings of the athletics department. 
 
One of the primary responsibilities of the Committee on Intercollegiate Athletics is to review the 
academic mission of the athletics department. In order to execute this responsibility, the 
committee met on April 24, 2012 with three groups:  head coaches, academic support staff and 
student-athletes. We met with each group separately and discussed the academic issues each 
group faced. 
 
The twelve head coaches present were uniformly positive about the performance of the academic 
support team and about the balance between athletics and academics for student-athletes. 
Concerns were raised about PE credit for athletes (whether participation on a team satisfies the 
UGA PE requirement). As in past years, coaches raised questions about some inflexibility on 
behalf of instructors with respect to test-taking, attendance policies, timely grade feedback. The 
coaches emphasized that the vast majority of faculty and academic departments are supportive of 
student-athletes. There were questions about whether student-athletes should be provided 
excused absences for athletic travel since the student-athletes are traveling on university 
business. Coaches also expressed some frustration with the withdrawal policy since student-
athletes must take 12 credits or endanger eligibility. Students were previously advised to take 15 
credits and then withdraw from a class if the schedule was too difficult, but that strategy is not 
possible when students are restricted to only 4 withdrawals. 
 
The entire academic support staff was present for the meeting and expressed general satisfaction 
with the system as it is presently operating. Staff mentioned that class scheduling was a major 
hurdle for student-athletes, although summer school was helpful in keeping students on track. 
The staff also had some specific issues with scheduling classes in the Grady College, with KINS 
2010 and some communication studies classes. An especially problematic issue arises in trying 
to schedule student teaching for student-athletes in the College of Education. Again, although 
most faculty are flexible with respect to student-athletes travel, there are persistent issues that 
arise. The issue of excused absences came up here as well. The staff was also interested in seeing 
how new distance education technology might be helpful in keeping student-athletes connected 
to courses while they travel. The committee is always impressed with the professionalism and 
sincere concern the academic support staff has for the academic performance of student-athletes. 
 



Finally, we met with a large group of student-athletes from a variety of sports. As always, 
student-athletes at UGA come across as an impressive group of students who work very hard in a 
demanding academic climate. Students expressed some concerns about the scheduling conflicts 
that arise between athletics and classes, especially with respect to labs and studio classes. Classes 
in Grady were particularly problematic since there are few classes not taught in the afternoon. 
There were many examples of students being limited to specific majors because scheduling 
conflicts were too cumbersome. Student-athletes also feel like they are being forced to take 
online classes to complete requirements and that taking classes online is a common practice 
among student-athletes. They also point out that getting across campus can be challenging and 
that the athletic department attendance checkers often leave too early. Students also complained 
of often being “stuck in the middle” between coaches and advisers and teachers. 
 
Another function of the CIA is to monitor and report on the academic progress of the student-
athletes. David Shipley, the Faculty Representative to the NCAA, provided some data on 
academic performance and these are attached to this report. 
 
The committee is satisfied that the Athletic Association and academic support staff do an 
excellent job of supporting and monitoring student-athletes. Greg McGarity, the Athletic 
Director and his support staff, as well as the coaching staff, seem committed to a high academic 
standards. 
 
Respectfully submitted 

 
Rodney Mauricio, PhD 
Chair, Committee on Intercollegiate Athletics 
 




















